COLVILLE TRIBAL GAMING COMMISSION

729 Jackson Street P.O. Box 1647 Omak, WA 98841

Phone: (509) 422-7729  Mobile: (509) 429-4771 o Fax: (509) 422-7719
o e-mail: patty.adolph.ctg@colvilletribes.com

September 9, 2022

National Indian Gaming Commission
1849 C Street NW, MS 1621
Washington, DC 20240

On August 10, 2022, the NIGC published its revised proposal for redefining Key Employee (KE) and
Primary Management Official (PMO) with substantial amendments to 25 CFR Parts 502, 556, and 558.

These proposed changes are a direct result of the recent updates to the NIGC fingerprint processing
procedures and the manifestation of CJIS compliance requirements.

We understand the rulemaking process was part of the 2021 tribal consultation series, and with this
revision being a significant change, we are requesting that the NIGC consider extending the September
9, 2022, comment period deadline for an additional amount of time.

If you should have any questions, please contact me at (509) 422-7729. Thank you for your time and
attention in this matter.

Sincerely,

Patty Adélph, Director

Colville Tribal Gaming Commission

copy: Shannon Thomas, CTGC Attorney
outgoing correspondence



